

Campie Parent Council Meeting 29th June 2016

Attending	Laura Munro (Chair), Sarah Robson (DHT), Alison Elgin (DHT)Ailsa Duncan, Hazel Sayers, Susan Heaton, Tansy Main, Jenna McBirnie, Clare Patterson, Richard Cook, Nadine Lowrey, Shona Blakeley Lesley Steedman (clerk)
Apologies	Pauline McKay (HT), Colin Liddell, Elizabeth Hunter, Mike Williams, Sara McCann

Serial	Agenda Item		Action
1.	Welcome & Apologies	The Chair welcomed all to the meeting and issued apologies given.	
2.	Minutes of last meeting	No issues were raised and the minutes were approved.	
3.	Matters arising	Subgroup Descriptions – out for sign up. John Muir award – agreed £200 for the class to spend but may get brought within playground improvements. Local Giving – status update – awaiting approval with local rep. Eventbrite – possible ticketing solution for events and parties – concerns and discussion over cost lost and may be other free versions.	Fundraising /Events Team
4.	Head Teacher's report	<p>Head Teachers Report</p> <p>4.1 <u>Staffing</u> Staffing update given for end of the session.</p> <p>4.2 <u>Open Network</u> Cluster bid to bring cluster online was successful and will now look into any kit needed to facilitate this in school.</p> <p>4.3 <u>New School</u>.. Group to be set up within August looking at this.</p> <p>4.4 <u>National Improvement Framework</u> This will be updated and rolled put next session.</p> <p>4.5 <u>Playground Improvement</u> P McKay is liaising with Council to see what can be done within school needs etc. and to get an authorized date for work to start (possible October). One wall is being removed over the summer due to safety reasons.</p> <p>Thanks for support for P McKay over this first year, she has really enjoyed herself and wanted to thank the PC and wider Parent body.</p>	P McKay

5.	Sub Group Reports	<p><u>Fundraising Team</u> Summer carnival a great success although profits a little down, probably due to higher expenditure this year which will last a few years. Also felt raffle tickets didn't take in as much as usual. The excess bags will be sold at a Friday and well communicated for new P1 children to get the chance. Lots of plans for events coming up next session. Cauliflower cards – day set aside for this to happen at start of session in school so school and FT will liaise. The school lottery idea went down well but L Munro will check with Val to see if a suitable fundraising option. S. Blakely still trying to find help with funding for Playground Imp but is struggling as so many other green spaces around, needs a specific sporting need to boost the chances. Discussion led on pushing events for certain targeted areas for playground improvements. Agreed that should use Grant applications for other improvements (more success likely) and use FT for MUGA.</p> <p><u>Comms Team</u> Help needed and J McBirnie offered to stand in and help share workload. Discussed using Mailchimp for e-newsletters.</p> <p><u>Playground Report</u> Met with Pupil Council and they will have a specific playground group. The poster for fundraising and totalizer is nearly ready. Regular discussions on the Improvements and where to start but will wait on P McKay getting word from the council. PT will liaise with school.</p>	FT
6.	Treasurer's Report	Few things paid out, no requests, awaiting some requests confirmation of spend. Balance £7,900.00	PT/P McKay
7.	ELPCAM	L Munro fed back from the meeting and the discussion about the agenda points she had raised regarding extra-curricular groups/activities. – it is an outstanding item Fiona Robertson the new Head of Education has said she would happily come along to a meeting.	
8.	New School Provision	The PC response was sent and everyone felt the response had captured the main school/parent body sentiment well.	
9.	NSC	Only one other response came in and so both have been submitted to Val.	
10.	Tabled Info	Emails circulated as usual	
11.	AOB	Reading is Braw – great initiative and great party at end.	
12.	Next Meeting	Date of next meeting is 31/8/2016 and AGM will be 4/10/16	